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Angelus Letter

17 April 2020

OCTAVE OF EASTER

EASTER FRIDAY

Dear Parish Family,

In the news today it sounds as though the Governor will contemplate opening some entities as of May 1st.  Not mentioned, at least in the sources I’ve seen this morning, is what this means for parishes and our schools.  As things stand right now, the Bishops of Ohio directives go through May 3rd.  They have not made any new pronouncements yet as they have been waiting to see what the Governor and the CDC has to say concerning the health and well-being of Ohioans.

In any event, as joyous as the day will be when the Church returns to publicly celebrating the sacraments, we should be prepared for the real possibility that there will be restrictions in place.  (Mind you, I am just guessing.)  I was dreaming of a huge welcome home celebration, everybody jammed in the church praying and singing, but the reality may be social distancing, the wearing of masks, and maybe limited numbers of people.
We have been thinking that it may be the case that we will need to offer multiple Masses if there are limits or social distancing.  Maybe a Mass in the church and Mass in Zwisler Hall in order to handle even our normal crowds.  Who knows?  In any event, your parish will need your help when the time comes.  Here are at least two possibilities:

Ushers:  We will need more ushers when we reopen the doors for Mass.  Possible duties would involve making sure people have masks (if required), keeping count of the people in the church (if required,) directing the overflow of people to Zwisler Hall (if needed,) as well as the typical duties.  We need people we can count on every week!  If you are able, please contact Cathy Sivec in the parish office at (330) 836-2233 or sivecc@stsebastian.org
Sewing Brigade:  It may be required or it may just be desired to have masks on when returning to Mass.  (Who knows?)  In either case, it might be advantageous to have non-returnable masks available in the church (passed out by the volunteers above.)  But they need to be made.  If you are able to participate in this ministry, please contact Cathy Sivec (330) 836-2233 or sivecc@stsebastian.org 

OTHER OPPORTUNTIES TO VOLUNTEER

WITNESSES:  Thank you for your great ideas in​ reaching out to those who are watching our Masses whose connection to the faith are tentative at best.  They will definitely be employed.  A combination of your suggestions led to this particular idea:  It would be FANTASTIC if some of you would volunteer to do a video witness about the faith and what it means to you.  What an opportunity to enact publicly what Christ has called us to do!  If you would be willing, please send us an email at church@stsebastian.org, and we will start working something out.

CAMERA CREW:  Thanks to COVID-19 (never thought I would say thanks to that) we will have Ian, our seminarian intern, with us at least a bit longer than he would have been under non-pandemic conditions.  But even so, he won’t be with us forever.  And perhaps when the Stay at Home mandates are over, we will continue to do some live-streaming for the homebound.  So we need to start looking into other people to work the cameras and such and now is the best time to learn the ropes!  If you are interested, please send an email to church@stsebastian.org. 

MASS TIME CHANGES

Divine Mercy Sunday Masses (this Sunday) will be live-streamed at 9AM (Fr. V for missa pro populo Mass) and 10AM (Fr. S for the intention of Raineri and Rodgers Families.)  The Mass intentions for Theresa Stimpert and Veida Ryan were prayed earlier in the week in the rectory chapel.

NEW EQUIPMENT COMING TODAY!

Here is some cool, good news.  A gentleman is going to be donating some pieces of equipment to us that should be arriving today that will give us more flexibility in recording as well as the ability to put banners on the screen!  

And an update on how many people are subscribed to our YouTube Channel, we are up to 972 as of this morning!  Thank you!  We are getting so close!  Fr. Trenta asked some of the seminarians to subscribe to help us get to the magical 1,000 goal which puts us in a new category with YouTube and gives us more flexibility.

FROM THE MAILBAG:

GOOD SAMARITAN CENTER UPDATE

Do you want further reasons why I love being pastor of this amazing parish?  You may recall that yesterday I wrote about the theft of the catalytic converter on the Good Samaritan van.  Good Samaritan feeds the hungry of our city and operates out of Byrider Hall.  Well, I received this Email yesterday from John Anderson:

“Concerning the misfortune visited upon Good Samaritan Hunger Center, our parishioners might be pleased to know that the St. Sebastian Knights of Columbus, led by Grand Knight Steve Sciarini, when notified of the theft last Friday, quickly stepped up and arranged immediate financial contribution to the Good Samaritan Hunger Center to help offset its rental and extraordinary costs associated with the theft.  Just a quick example of how our St. Sebastian ministries can work together to support each other's important work.”

“As Knights, we're not looking for a "pat on the back", rather we hope that more people become aware not only of the criticality of the Good Samaritan Hunger Center ministry, but also why they need our support in the most dire time of quarantine.  We invite readers of your daily update to visit them at www.goodsamaritanhungercenter.org"

Our Knights of Columbus Council also made a sizable donation to the parish to help with our utility bills during this time of closed parishes.  Thank you Knights!  You are awesome!

THINGS TO DO!

Part of the difficulty of this time of “Stay at Home” is cabin fever.  So yesterday we decided to come up with something for you to do.  Since the church is open, thanks to the elbow grease of the Spray and Pray Crew, we put together some self-guided tours.

1. A Self-Guided Interior Symbolism Tour.

2. A Self-Guided Exterior Points of Interests Tour.

3. A “Statue Walk” with photographs that you can conduct at home put together by our 8th graders!

4. A “Stained Glass Window Tour” with photographs also put together by our 8th graders!

You will need to print them out yourself (due to heightened sanitary concerns.)  You can find them HERE:  https://www.stsebastian.org/church/art-architectural-tour 

Also, Michelle Huber our Director of Marketing writes, “The tour guides are online. I have placed them in two places for now. The first is right on our church landing page, called “Art & Architectural Tour.” The second location is on our church page, under the tab called ‘About’ there is a link called “Art & Architectural Tour”, by clicking on that link you can print them out.”

 

Thank you to our students and faculty that helped create these tours.  

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers.

Don Snyder, Jill Morganwick, Anthony D’Attoma, Mary Kay McCarron, Raymond McCarron, Shawn McCarron, Kathleen O’Hearn, Harry Schwab, John Schultz, Tim and Linda Beringer, Elizabeth Clark, Pamela Oliver, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, Colleen Trhlik, and Mark.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

